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As we wrapped up the last term successfully, the high schoolers are doing well 

in their classes. The high school class has been going curling every other 

Wednesday, in Stewart, BC, as  a curling club. We have started our second 

semester, and moved on from photography; we are now working on health and 

the boys have moved on to personal finance. We have also stepped up our 

game in physical education with even more intense training. Over break I did 

some independent geometry, which got me caught up; I take this course on 

VTC.


The elementary students have been growing kombucha, they are also growing 

dandelions in egg shells, and a lot of other fun activities. 


The Hyder School has recently just revived cross country skis, thanks to Jackie 

Korpela, who helped round up the skis, from parts of Canada and the Lower 48, 

all she needed to know was our height and shoe sizes. 


We have also had over ten feet of snow, and the weather had frozen the pipes in 

the girls bathroom but we got that working again. 



